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MINUTES OF A STUDY SESSION MEETING OF THE PRINCETON CITY COUNCIL HELD ON JANUARY 6, 2011, 7:00 P.M. IN THE CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS
*************************************************************************************************************

Mayor Jeremy Riddle called the meeting to order.  Council members present were Paul Whitcomb, Victoria Hallin, Dick Dobson and Thom Walker.  Staff present was Administrator Mark Karnowski, Finance Director Steve Jackson, Community Developer Jay Blake, Fire Chief Jim Roxbury, Public Works Director Bob Gerold, Police Chief Brian Payne and City Clerk Katie Hunter.
SPECIAL ORDER OF BUSINESS: Swearing in of Councilman Thom Walker 
Karnowski read the Oath of Office to Mr. Thom Walker and welcomed him as the new City Council Member starting 2011.
WWTP UPDATE – TRACY EKOLA
Tracy Ekola with Short, Elliot, Hendrickson (SEH) was present to give an update on the Preload Project.  Veit has removed the biosolids and stockpiled for future disposal.  The unsuitable soil removal was started.  In addition, one of the three settlement plates was installed.  The hauling will begin next week.  The substantial completion is expected on or before March 4, 2011.
Ekola said that we are eighty percent complete with the plans and specifications for the plant project.  The updated cost will be available in February.  

Ekola went on to describe a quick schedule for the facility:
January 24, 2011
Submit plans to Rural Development (RD) and Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA)

Feb/March 2011
RD/MPCA review

March 28, 2011
Begin Advertisement (contingent upon MPCA review)

April 21, 2011
Bids Due

May 1, 2011
Bid costs certified by MPCA (P grant) and RD (loan)

June 2011

Award Bid/Notice to Proceed

July 2011

Begin the plant construction

December 2012
Construction completion

Riddle asked if 1.5 million will be enough for the Filter Building and if it’s necessary to construct right away.  Ekola said they want the filters in the plant because it is discharging to outsource resource.  On the other hand, Ekola said the reed beds could be bid as an alternate.  Twelve beds could be constructed at this time and the additional six could wait until a later date.  MPCA has approved six beds being constructed at a later date with a note in the file that states only “this” amount of solid capacity is allowed with this plant.  When Ekola asked if constructing two-thirds of the reed beds would impact the capacity, the answer was, “no it shouldn’t”, without a definite “no”.  We will not know how many solids we are getting out of the flow.  Ekola mentioned she will write a letter outlining the conversation that was had with MPCA in December.  Ekola added that on the liquid side, there are more options so they are more lenient.  
At first it was thought that the “=Build America Bond could be used, but only funds spent in 2010 can be used for that bond.  It is unlikely that they will reauthorize the bonds in 2011, although there is some hope.  
Walker asked what the engineering costs were going to be for the tripling of the plant.  Ekola said it is estimated to be about 15 percent for both SEH and WSB which includes the design and construction, but doesn’t include the permitting and facility plan.  Walker asked if this was money already spent.  Ekola said we are 80 percent through that budget for inspection and post construction, so we are not through it completely.  
Whitcomb stated that he wants to echo his concerns with the tripling of the plant, as he had last year.  He asked if we decide to go back to doubling, does that put us way behind.  Ekola said MPCA would allow us to go back to doubling, but the difficulty would be when the city wanted to triple the plant in the future. Both the permitting process and the attorney the battling to get to where we are today would have to be obtained again.  If the City decided to double the plant instead at this stage, some redesign would need to take place, unless the “easy to pull” portions were pulled out.  For example, a portion of the oxidation ditches could be pulled, subtracting approximately $5,000 or $6,000 off.  If the final clarifiers were removed, that would save about $200,000.00.  In all, if the Oxidation Ditches and Final Clarifiers were reduced, a total of around a million dollars could be saved.    
Walker asked if the plant costs more to operate if it is not at full capacity.  Ekola said to minimize the flow to one at a time the ditches would be rotated.  All of the ditches or clarifiers would not be operated.  This will not hurt the equipment, but it will age.  

Hallin asked if there is any benefit in doing a community system that had been talked about in the past.  Ekola answered that a lot of updating would be required and there seems to be more nitrate issues and compliance issues.  Nielson said the last cluster system was installed in Big Lake Township and it failed miserably.   The developer built it, obviously left town when it was done, and now the residents are stuck with a failed system.  There is a higher failure rate with a cluster system than with municipal systems.  

Hallin asked if there was any update about the mobile home park joining in on the WWTP.  Nielson said that his reading would be that the owner seemed cautiously optimistic.  Nielsen stated that he would try to call him tomorrow or next week to get a written commitment.  Hallin asked what his choices would be otherwise and Neilson said either haul his waste out, shut down altogether, or build his own community system. 
SMITH SYSTEM ROAD UPDATE FROM NIELSON
Nielson reported that the school road has a two inch Bituminous Surface and that will be replaced after the construction, as it was.  If the USDA is not going to allow that to be funded, that over depth would have to be picked up by city.  Hopefully, the bids can be out and construction under way by May.  
The Old 18/Northland Drive project has been set further behind than what we had hoped.  Without the USDA review, we can’t move it forward.  As Ekola mentioned, we are still looking at options for the main lift station.  Brett Repulske had asked the engineers how long the lift station could last without the improvements.
As for the phosphorus projects, Nielson reported that he had a meeting earlier today with Mille Lacs and Sherburne County Soil and Water Conservation.  The area along Highway 95 coming in from St. Cloud will be corrected.  Also, the spot behind the middle school on the north end of town and the spot at the golf course that needs correction.  These three projects will provide sixty percent of phosphorus reduction that the city needs.  The estimate cost on those projects is $544,000.00.  Sixty percent of reduction for half of what we had hoped for.  
Hallin verified that these sites were for erosion control.  Nielson said she was correct and that they are on public property and the three sites we picked will give us the best value.  The city can take care of sixty percent with only three sites and all of the sites are easy to get to.  
Karnowski said that on the same note, the city would like to do some calculations on doing bank improvements in Riebe Park and Riverside Park to improve their appearance.  Those park’s banks seem to wash quite badly and some simple improvements would make it easier for the users of the parks to enjoy the parks.  
EDA/PLANNING COMMISSION OPEN POSITIONS
Blake said that he found out that Councilors Vicki Hallin, Paul Whitcomb and Thom Walker can all be on the EDA board together.  It was thought at the previous meeting that they couldn’t because it would qualify as a quorum outside of being a Council Meeting, but because it’s a board, it can be done.
So, there is only one opening on the Planning Commission Board and one opening on the EDA Board, not two openings as previously thought.   

Staff recommends reappointing Paul Whitcomb and re advertising for the open position.
HALLIN MOTIONED TO REAPPOINT WHITCOMB TO THE EDA BOARD AND TO REPUBLISH FOR OPEN POSITIONS, RIDDLE SECONDED THE MOTION.  ALL VOTE AYE, MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.  
COUNCIL PRIORITIES
Karnowski said he would like to put the 2011 priorities together by next Thursday and asked the council to please email back their responses.   

There being no further business, WHITCOMB MOVED TO ADJOURN AT 5:20 PM. HALLIN SECONDED THE MOTION. ON THE VOTE: AYES - 5; NAYS - 0. THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

Respectfully Submitted,








Katie Hunter, City Clerk

ATTEST:

Jeremy Riddle, Mayor
